August 04, 2020

     
The August 04, 2020 Board Meeting was called to order at 7:30 P.M. by President Keneipp. The Meeting was conducted at Good Shephard Lutheran Church located at 101 East Garfield, Minier, IL in order to maintain social distancing guidelines recommended by the CDC and Governor. 
     
Trustees present: Dial, Richards, Williams.

Trustees absent:  Swartzendruber, Frazier
    
 Also present: Chief Daryl Weseloh, Supt. of Public Works Schopp.

A motion was made by Williams and seconded by Richards to approve the 07.21.2020 Board Meeting Minutes. Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Williams, Dial, Richards. Nays: None.
Chief Weseloh addressed the board and provided the report for the month of July. The 2013 squad is back in service after being repaired. Graphics were installed on the new car.
Schopp addressed the board. Water loss is up about 4%. If there is a leak it hasn’t surfaced yet. The park is being detailed for the upcoming state inspection. Lead and copper samples were sent. The crosswalk on Stringtown is scheduled for next week. The Church Has Left the Building was a success. Many projects were completed around town including painting, mulching and flower garden maintenance. 

A motion was made by Williams and seconded by Dial to Approve Monthly Bills as Presented and Allowed; General Fund $41,409.02; Operation and Maintenance $8112.20. Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Williams, Dial, Richards. Nays: None. 

There was brief discussion regarding the continued evaluation of pool safety and communication with residents regarding the same. 

The Clerk addressed the board. Town wide sales have been scheduled for August 14 and 15. A brief update was given regarding an upcoming annexation and zoning board meeting. The intergovernmental agreement between the village and Olympia West for outdoor learning was discussed and will be on the next agenda. The umbrella policy for the police department through Henderson Weir has been cancelled as this coverage already exists through IMLRMA.

A motion was made by Williams and seconded by Richards to Adjourn to Executive Session Pursuant To 2(C)1 of the Open Meetings Act to Discuss Employment and Salaries of Personnel.

A motion was made by Williams and seconded by Richards to move to open session. Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Williams, Dial, Richards. Nays: None.

A motion was made by Williams and seconded by Richards to Approve the Appointment of Annie Tarbuck to the Village Board of Trustees. Approved by roll call vote. Ayes: Williams, Dial, Richards. Nays: None.

A motion to adjourn at 8:09 pm was made by Williams and seconded by Dial.  Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Williams, Dial, Richards. Nays: None. 
__________________________                 ________________________________
Neill Keneipp, Village President                 Heidi Mugler, Village Clerk 
